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The Lake Eunice Township board held its monthly meeting at the town hall on July 9th, 2019 at 7:00 pm.  Present: Jason Rosing, Ed Clem, Wayne Jacobson, Al Bergquist, Jerry Johnson and Heather Anderson.  Absent:  Ann Hixson.  The minutes from June 11th, 2019 were reviewed and approved by a motion by Al Bergquist and seconded by Ed Clem.   The treasurer, Ann Hixson, was unable to attend the meeting.   Before the meeting, Heather Anderson met with Ann Hixson to discuss the treasurer’s report.  The treasurer report was reviewed.  Ed Clem would like further clarification on several disbursement line items in the report-road maintenance support, road repair/dig out rock along with the special road projects.    The motion was made to not only approve the current treasurer report, but the past two months as well.  In addition, the $940.96 surplus, from the May 2019, report has been located and the budget is balanced.  
Lake Eunice residents, Julie and Marv Nelson were in attendance.  Mr. and Mrs. Nelson live in Cormorant Meadows.  They are in the process of building a home.  They were wondering how many residents need to live in this development before the township takes over the responsibility of the roads located in their development.  The residents were told Lake Eunice Policy reads that there needs to be three full time residents living in the development.  The supervisors held discussion that more information needs to be collected about their development-the roads and culverts needs to be inspected and the gravel needs to be inspected.  The supervisors will inspect this location and more information will be gathered.  In addition, the agreement with the original developer will need to be located.  
The Minnesota DNR has contacted Lake Eunice Township about having a community meeting at the townhall facility.  The meeting would be in regards to Lake Maud and Lake Eunice and the Northern Pike.  The DNR wants feedback from the residents in regards to possible changes to Northern Pike regulations.   The meeting will be held on September 19th, 2019 from 6:00 t0 8:00 pm.    
The township supervisors will be conducting a road inspection on Monday, July 15th, 2019.  They will meet at the Townhall at 5:00 pm.  They will be inspecting all roads in Lake Eunice Township.  In addition, they will be looking at noxious weeds and brushing that needs to be completed.  
Jason Rosing indicated a sinkhole was recently discovered on Townhall Road.  Jason reported he called Scott Hendrickson and he was available immediately for repair work.    Jason would like to acknowledge the township is grateful to have Scott Hendrickson available to assist, especially during the evening hours.   In light of this occurrence, the township is in need of orange flags and safety signs to direct traffic and notify residents of work being completed.  Jason will make arrangements for the township to purchase the necessary safety equipment.  
A motion was made to adjourn at 8:00 pm by Wayne Jacobson and seconded by Al Bergquist.
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